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Our Stars of the week—Riverwood This weeks Earth Award Winners 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Gala 

Well done to all our swimmers this year at the KS2 Inter-
house Swimming Gala. 

The overall winners were Savile House. 

Thank you to all our spectators who cheered every swim-
mer on whatever place they came in their races. 

Poppies 

Poppy appeal merchandise is 

available at the main office 

until Friday 9th November. 

 

Copley Champions  
 I had a fabulous morning down at CI Adventures with 
our Copley Champions. The children loved the caving 
experience and the circus skills. 

 

 

FOCSA Halloween  Disco 

We raised an amazing £450 from our Halloween disco. Huge thank you from 
the FOCSA team for all the volunteers who helped set up before the event or 
helped out at the disco.  

LOST PROPERTY 

A purse has been found today 

near the traffic lights. Please 

contact school for further   

information. 



Mon 5th Nov  Back to school 

 Karate after school club 

Tues 6th Nov  17.30 Full Governors meeting @ Copley 

 FOCSA shopping evening 

Wed 7th Nov  Year 4 swimming 

 HT after school football club 

Thurs 8th Nov  Groovy Moves after school club 

Fri 9th Nov  SOW—Greenpark 

 

 What's happening in school week beginning 5th November 
Weekly attendance % &  

number of pupils late in each class 

Northdene 97 0 

Bankhouse 97 0 

Greenpark 97 0 

Riverwood 96 2 

Springwood 97 3 

Calder 96 1 

Lydbrook 96 1 

Woodhouse 95 5 

.FOCSA 100 CLUB 

Draw 9—26th October 2018 

1st Prize      No 7      E Kenny 

2nd Prize    No 30    A Baxter 

3rd Prize     No 14    M Muxlow 

Not joined yet? 

You could be our next winner.! 

Application forms are available 

at the school office.  

Next draw 30th November. 

Always badges 

They are back ! 

The Always badge scheme has been reintroduced this week 
to the children. All Reception parents should have received 
an explanatory leaflet about how the scheme works. 

All the children have been issued with a new badge and this 
year the child’s initials have been written on the back of the 
badge.  

If your child misplaces their badge a replacement badge can 
be purchased at the school office for 50p. 

Our 3 golden rules are: - 

1. I will always follow instructions from an adult 

2. I will not hurt others physically or with unkind words 

3. I will be honest 

Our school is taking part in a ‘Halloween Art 
Competition’ organised by Westgate Arcade. 
Children have completed their artwork in class 
and Mrs Beaumont will be taking it to the 
Westgate Arcade for it to be displayed over 
the holiday. Pop in and have a look if you are 
out and about in Halifax over the holiday. No 
names or classes will be displayed. There will 
be 3 prizes and we will be notified of the win-
ning pictures after half term. Obviously if they 
show the winning pictures on any publicity and 
want to use names we would seek permission 
first 

. 

HALLOWEEN LUNCH 

The children definitely enjoyed their Halloween lunch today. A record num-

ber of school meals served today—204!  A massive thanks to everyone in 

the kitchen for our spooktacular lunch. 


